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Served in Jamaica Planting ¢

, September 20, 2021
Dear Co-Labourers in Christ,

I hope this prayer letter finds everyone rejoicing in God’s blessings. As I write this time we are
out west according to Nehemiah 2:20b “we his servants will arise and build. We were able to leave home
on July 15th to be at Pleasant View Baptist Church in Taylors, South Carolina. From South Carolina we
traveled to North Carolina and were with Rev. Matthew Higgins at Round Hill Baptist Church in Traphill.
Then we were with Rev. Bobby Watts at Mount Bethel Baptist Church in East Bend.

Our next stop was in LaGrand, Kentucky to visit with Brother J erry and Sister Denise Smith
where he is filling in for a pastor. Leaving Kentucky we headed to Watertown, South Dakota to be with
Pastor Lamar and Sister Chastity Whittemore at Harvest Baptist Church for both Sunday services. We
traveled west to Falkton, South Dakota to visit Brother Benjamin and Sister Leah Beaudoin and their
family. While with them, Brother Benji was having VBS in the morning and Evangelistic Services at
night in a nearby town of 77. It was encouraging to see the effort he and his family put into this even
though the attendance was very small. The next stop on our trip was Rolla, North Dakota to be with
Brother Frankie and Sister Sandra Sheridan at Turtle Mountain Baptist Church. From Rolla we traveled
to Billings, Montana to be at Grace Baptist Church with Brother John and Sister Jennifer McKinney and
their family. We the moved on to Victor, Montana and stopped by Solid Rock Baptist Church to see some
friends there. While in the area we had lunch with Brother Marc and Sister Jodi Ball. He pastors a small
church in Darby, Montana and we just wanted to be an encouragement to them. Our next travels took us
over the mountain to Orofina, Idaho to be at Clear Water Baptist Church. We were able to have some
fellowship with Brother Danny and Sister Renae Vaughn and their family. Then it was time to go on to
Colfax, Washington to spend time with Brother Tim and Sister Jennifer Wall and their family at
Macedonia Baptist Church. At this point in time we still had eight more meetings scheduled: 2 in Idaho, 1
in Montana, 1 in Wyoming, 1 in South Dakota, 1 in Nebraska, and 2 in Missouri before getting back
home.

However, things don’t always go like we plan. As we were getting ready to leave Colfax, T was
taking up my water hose and let some water run out on the ground. It made a slick place and I slipped and
fell. The fall broke 2 bones in my left ankle. So we had to stay in Colfax for 3 weeks with my leg elevated
above heart level to control the swelling. I have a temporary splint type cast on my foot and ankle. I could
not get in and out of the camper. A couple that attends Brother Wall’s church took us in for the three
weeks. Brother Wall took us back and forth to the doctor usually twice a week. This week on Wednesday
with help we made it to Buffalo, Wyoming. Our plans are to leave here with help to make it back to
Georgia by weekend. Once back in Georgia I will see the orthopedic doctor there for continuing care.

In closing, I want to say all these church planters are working hard as servants to rise up and
build strong King James churches. They are faced with many problems stemming from Covid-19 just as
are churches in the east. For this reason it is hard to cancel my meetings. I am still trying to encourage
these church planters over the phone. I also stay in touch with those on deputation going to the Northwest.

We want to thank you for all your prayers and support. We love each and every one of you. We
couldn’t do what we do without you. God bless.

Because He cares,
Rev. Wesley Futehens

Rev. Wesley Hutchens

..Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b



